

## Hazelbury Primary School Street

Please reply to: Healthy Streets

Email: healthystreets@enfield.gov.uk

Date: 18 March 2022

Dear Resident,

## Re: Hazelbury Primary School Street

In November 2021 the Council, in partnership with Hazelbury Primary School, made the School Street on Westerham Avenue N9 permanent. This is part of the Council's Healthy Streets approach, working to create cleaner, greener and safer streets, and promoting sustainable and active travel.

We have worked with schools to introduce Automatic Number Plate Recognition (ANPR) camera enforcement to assist with safety in the School Street walking and cycling zone. This also removes the necessity for staff and volunteers to marshal the gates. Some schools may choose to continue to marshal alongside the ANPR enforcement to further enhance the scheme. Without marshalling, motor vehicles could continue to enter the zone if drivers ignore the signs (they will receive a fixed penalty notice). Please be aware of the type of scheme in operation at Hazelbury Primary School, which is ANPR only.

The scheme will continue to operate from Monday to Friday during term time only. We have worked with schools to establish the operating times. These are displayed on the signs and may have changed from those during the earlier trials. The extent of the pedestrian and cycling zone remains unchanged.

Permission to access the School Street during the hours of operation can be granted to residents (who live within the zone), local businesses, and blue badge holders – these are known as exemptions. Residential properties that are within the zone will continue to be entitled to an exemption for their vehicle(s) to enable entry and exit of the zone during the times of operation. There is no charge for School Street exemptions.

Camera enforcement is by number plate recognition; therefore, it is essential that all residents ensure they have registered their vehicles for an exemption with the parking services department before the commencement date of Monday 9<sup>th</sup> May 2022. Any unauthorised vehicles entering the zone will be issued with penalty charge notices during the hours of operation.

Business within the zone can apply for up to 8 staff exemptions online. For more information please read the respective terms and conditions here or contact the parking team for assistance:

Online: <a href="https://new.enfield.gov.uk/services/parking/parking-permits-rb/">https://new.enfield.gov.uk/services/parking/parking-permits-rb/</a>

Phone: 020 3856 0036

Email: Parking@enfield.gov.uk

ATTN Healthy Streets Enfield Council Silver Street Enfield EN1 3XA

https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets

Parents / carers and blue badge holders who require specific access to the school during the hours of operation for the purpose of collecting or dropping off a child should contact the school administration via the school office who will process their application for an exemption. There is no charge for exemptions.

The commencement date for camera enforcement is 8:30am Monday 9th May 2022.

**Detailed maps showing the extent of the zone** and further updates on School Streets can be found on the project page here: <a href="https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets">https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets</a>.

Monitoring of the scheme is ongoing and includes monitoring of traffic volumes and working with schools to understand changes in travel habits of pupils, staff and parents.

Kind regards,

Craig Nicol
Healthy Streets Project Manager
Enfield Council

## Alternative formats and languages

If you need this letter in an alternative format (including audio) and/or language, please:

- Email healthystreets@enfield.gov.uk
- Call 020 8132 0683
- Write to us at ATTN Healthy Streets, Enfield Council, Silver St, Enfield, EN1 3XA

Our team are mainly working from home, but we will aim to post out materials once a week to those that have requested them. The project page and consultation can also be translated into your preferred language: <a href="https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets">https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets</a>

Εάν χρειάζεστε αυτό το γράμμα ή το υλικό διαβούλευσης για το School Streets σε διαφορετική γλώσσα ή σε μπράιγ, στείλτε email στο healthystreets@enfield.gov.uk ή καλέστε στο 020 8132 0683. Η ιστοσελίδα του έργου και η διαβούλευση μπορούν επίσης να μεταφραστούν στην προτιμώμενη γλώσσα σας: <a href="http://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets">http://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets</a>.

School Streets projesi için hazırlanan mektup veya danışma materyallerine farklı bir dilde veya görme engelliler için kabartma yazı olarak ihtiyacınız varsa, lütfen healthystreets@enfield.gov.uk adresine e-posta gönderin veya 020 8132 0683 numaralı telefonu arayın. Ekibimiz çoğunlukla evden çalışıyor, ancak talep edilen çevirileri haftada bir kez isteyenlere göndermeyi hedefliyoruz. Proje sayfası ve tüm danışma içeriği de çevrilebilir: https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets.

Jeśli chciałbyś otrzymać list dotyczący projektu School Streets w innym języku, języku Brailla, bądź też w wersji papierowej, lub otrzymać pytania zawarte w kwestionariuszu konsultacyjnym po polsku, napisz do nas na adres: healthystreets@enfield.gov.uk lub zadzwoń pod numer 020 8132 0683. Strona internetowa projektu School Streets (<a href="http://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets">http://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets</a>), oraz konsultacje, również mogą być w języku który preferujesz.